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Townsend, Erle

From: Bill Hunt <jwhunt3@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 4:15 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

I am strongly opposed to this rule. While there is no question that the climate is changing (as it always has and always 

will), this proposal is not the way to deal with the problem. The reality is that if every human, every automobile, every 

cow, every leaf blower, and every power plant vanished from the state of Maine tomorrow, it would have absolutely no 

measurable impact on the world's climate in 75 years. The same would be true if we all switched to coal burning 

furnaces and started driving 1970s vintage Diesels. Instead, the state's focus should be on helping people prepare and 

react to the changes by reducing regulation (for example allowing building of new, higher, stronger piers without going 

through punishing permitting requirements) and encouraging business growth through lower taxes and regulatory 

burdens. This would help solve the shortage of contractors and employees that is slowing the state's recovery from the 

recent storms. 

 

James W Hunt 

32 Pine Cliff Rd 

Southport, ME 04576 


